Region IV Council
September 18, 2013

Saint Clements Episcopal Church

Alexandria, Virginia

The meeting was opened at 7:05 PM with blessing of the food by Rev. Leslie Steffensen.

After the breaking of bread by all in attendance We  were giving a  presentation by  Paris Ball, Director of Formation and Shrine Mont Camps for the Diocese of Virginia and Kirk Gibson, Director of Development for Shrine Mont. We were shown a video. The video was an overview of the offerings at Shrine Mont. Campers and staff spoke about their experiences at Shrine Mont.  A wide variety of offerings was represented. 
Shrine Mont is now in a discernment process to identify the mission of Shrine Mont in the future. There was a survey conducted last summer around the Diocese, to get opinions of the folks in the Diocese. The discernment process is very close to being completed and submitted to the Bishops.

Paris Ball then spoke of the scholarship opportunities available to campers. She went further to say all campers who have applied have at least received some scholarship help. The goal of the scholarship program is to make camp affordable of all children and to provide some salary for staff members at some point in time.

The Business meeting began at 8:30 PM.

Minutes of the May 15, 2013 were presented. Members were asked to email and corrections to Nelson E .Greene Jr. (Meade)
Treasurer’s Report:

A written report was presented by the Treasurer, Barbie Frank (Emmanuel). As of September, every church of the region has contributed to the Region except Christ Church.
The bank balance as of 8/31/13 was $13,729.33. Motion to accept the Treasurer’s  Report made  by  June Huber( Grace), second by Stefanie Reponen( ICOH)

Old Business:

The region Lenten series draft was presented by Rev. Jo Belser (Resurrection). Note that Meade will have the first service because they were not able to because a storm arose on their night last year. Also Good Shepherd Lutheran Church will join us this.  Grace has asked us to join them on Monday rather that Wednesday in their week. The draft presentation presented two possible series of topics and the presenters for each.  Discussions were held on the proposed topics. A brief bio of each proposed speakers was given. All agreed that this presented an excellent lineup of speakers and topics. We were asked to email our thought and desires to Beth and Jo. From these comments the topic and speakers will be selected. A request was made for $1000.00 to fund the series. The money would be used for honorariums and promotion of the series. Motion to provide the $1000.00 by June Huber (Grace), seconded by Betsy Faga (Resurrection)
Rev. Jo Belser reminded us that The Falls Church and Resurrection are sponsoring a Holy Saturday service. All churches in Region IV and Northern Virginia are invited. They hope for about 900 attendees.

Eric Waskowicz (Grace) made a request to explore having a Regional Youth Folk Mass. The place has not been decided, maybe Shrine Mont. Also in discussion is how often, monthly or some other time period. He is looking to form a committee of discernment to work on the possibilities. The folk mass would be focused on Youth and Young Adults. Some discussion was held and we were encouraged to email Eric with our thoughts.
Valley Drive Preschool: This item was tabled until the next meeting.

Region IV is seeking nominations for our youth delegate before our November Meeting.  Brief guidelines on how to format the nomination were discussed. Going forward, we need to begin thinking who will be our Youth Delegate in 2015 – nominations need to be made by April 2014.
Dean’s Report:  Very Rev. John Hortum
Rev. Hortum and other clergy met at Christ the King, CANA Mission, about sharing joint efforts in the community. The clergy and spouses of the region will have a get together sometimes soon to get to know each other better and share experiences in the Region. He presented a report from the Child and Family Network Centers, about its capital campaign. 47% of the campaign is either pledged or received already.  Construction is in process, with hopes that the center will available in December, after some delays by the city government.

Meeting was closed with prayer.
